
                    TOWN OF STRATTON 
                  STRATTON SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES 
 
The Stratton School Board held its monthly meeting on February 1, 2012 at the Stratton 
Town Office. The meeting was called to order at 7:10 P.M. 
 
PRESENT: Thomas Montemagni, Chairman, Siobhan Eddy Young, Director, Lorraine M. 
Weeks-Newell, Secretary and Steven John, WCSU Superintendent.  
 
The minutes of the January 2012 meeting were read with Thomas Montemagni approving 
and Siobhan Young seconding. 
 
ON GOING BUSINESS: None 
 
NEW BUSINESS: The Board is consulting with WCSU in gathering information for the 
purpose of offering Pre-K to age appropriate children who are residents of Stratton. 
Siobhan Young has started the ground work in this effort and has gathered information  
regarding an application for grant money available for this program. Stacy Chiodi has 
offered to be the grant contact person. The Board will contact her and ask that she attend 
the March 2012 meeting in order to officially appoint her as the grant contact. 
More information will be available at the monthly meetings and in the minutes. 
 WCSU Superintendent, Steven John, provided the Board with a monthly 
Superintendent’s Report. He also gave copies of school board approved budgets for 
Windham Central Supervisory Union and copies of the WCSU proposed school district 
budgets. There was discussion regarding the pros and cons associated with the 
consolidation of schools within the supervisory union.     
 
BILLING: Invoices were received for payment as follows: 
 Carol A. Joyce – Special Education Contract Services 11/26-12/9     $   2,310.00  
 Carol A. Joyce – Special Education Contract Service   12/21-1/6                630.00 
                            1/7 - 1/20               840.00 
                           1/21 - 1/25             140.00
 Mountain School at Winhall – Special Education Excessive 
   Cost – Paraeducator                 5,210.17 
 Sullivan, Powers & Co. – Audit Services       595.00 
 
The order was reviewed, approved and signed. 
The total amount of the February 1, 2012 order was $9,725.17. 
As there was no other business, the meeting was adjourned at  8 P.M. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Lorraine M. Weeks-Newell 


